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 rick waller OBJ2014/7951/P 27/01/2015  15:30:28 I would like to object to the planning application for a roof top extension at Imperial Works on several 

grounds as follows:

Until approx 8 years ago, Ryland Road was a quiet residential and office street. However since that 

time there has not been a moment when the whole street has not been subject to extreme sound and air 

quality pollution due to building works for which planning permission has been given. These include 

the works done to Ryland House, Imperial Works, The Brinsmead, Nadav Kanders studio extension, 

The Kentish Town West platform extension, the house conversion within the grounds of The 

Brindsmead. A respite from this reduction in life quality is long overdue.

All Ryland road residents lose the sun over the roof of Imperial works quite early in the day. A roof 

extension will bring this moment even earlier in the day. I therefore object on the grounds of reduced 

light to my house and others on the street.

It is well known that Imperial Works intends to convert use to residential, and one such application has 

already been rejected. The style of the intended roof extension looks very suited to a future change of 

use. As we saw with Brinsmead, it was only allowed to fully convert to residential use after several 

planning applications. One cant help thinking that a repeat situation might happen here. And I must say 

there is not one resident of Ryland Road, to my knowledge, who would not object in the strongest terms 

to a change of use at Imperial Works.

On occasion, residents of Ryland Road have had application for dorm loft extensions rejected by your 

office. There would be a lack of parity and fairness should a much larger and more obtrusive extension 

to Imperial Works gain the permission it is seeking.
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